
Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

World Mental Health Day         

Activities   

Come to school in PE Kit  

Monday 11th October  

 

Flu Vaccine  

Monday 29th November  

 

Standon Bowers 

14th March - 16th March 2022 

 

 

 

October Half-Term  

25th October - 29th October  

 

Christmas  Break  

20th December - 3rd January  

 

February Half-Term  

21st February - 25th February  

 

Easter Break  

11th April - 22nd April  

 

May Half-Term  

30th May - 3rd June  

 

May Day  

Monday 2nd May  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 6th June  

 

Summer Break  

22nd July - 2nd September   

 

 

 

 

1st October  2021 

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars  96.98%     Busy Bees 90.71%   

Terrific Tigers 96.62%      Charming Cheetahs 98.37% 

Perfect Panthers 99.63%            Learning Lions  95.00% 

Super Squirrels 98.62%  Brilliant Badgers 94.63%   Wise Owls 96.80%        

The winners for last week are Perfect Panthers - Well done! 

 This weeks Whole School Attendance is 96.30%  

Our whole school target is 97.5% 

Covid Measures  

 

If Covid cases rise our  control measures as listed in our risk assessment as ‘EFFECTIVE 

CONTROLS’ will be triggered, this includes working back in bubbles.  As numbers drop 

these controls will be removed.  

 

Please check texts, emails and read all letters to ensure you are fully up to date with 

school expectations and changes to our daily routines that we have to make as we 

respond to the possibility of numbers of cases in our school increasing.  

 

Our COVID Risk Assessment is available on our school website here: http://

kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/covid-19-info/ 

 

Cases in Staffordshire are very high and we are awaiting further direction regarding 

other measures we may have to put in to place to manage this situation safely. Please 

bear with us.  

 

 

School Photos  

Children's school photo’s were taken this week. The proofs and order forms will be 

posted to school next week and then sent home with children.  

If your child missed out on their school photo there will be opportunities to have theirs 

done next term.  

Also follow us on Facebook @kingsfieldfirstschool 

Morrison's— It’s Good To Grow  

We are collecting Morrison’s ‘It’s Good To Grow’ vouchers and we would be very grateful if 

you could choose Kingsfield on the ‘My Morrison's’ app.  

We already have 100 tokens and our target is 1000. 

We will receive pots, gardening tools, seeds and more! Thank you from Miss Day and the Eco-

Warriors.  

http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/covid-19-info/
http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/covid-19-info/


KINGSFIELD AWARDS     

Star of the week 

 Little Ladybirds - Harper Williams  

 Clever Caterpillars - Phoebe Copleand 

 Busy Bees - George Deakin 

 Terrific Tigers - Amelia Sutton 

 Charming Cheetahs - Fearne Harvey 

 Perfect Panthers - Harriet Edwards 

 Learning Lions - Poppy Jones 

 Super Squirrels - Leah Boulton 

 Wise Owls - Lucas Antrobus 

 Brilliant Badgers - Ellie Smedley  
                 

Rainbow Reader 

     Clever Caterpillars - Lennon Lovatt 

 Busy Bees - Finley Evans 

 Terrific Tigers - Ayla Koyun 

 Charming Cheetahs - Skylar Bibby 

 Perfect Panthers - Niamh Roberts 

 Learning Lions - Polly-Anna Bailey 

 Super Squirrels - Mailli Holley 

 Wise Owls - Rhys Paterson  

 Brilliant Badgers - Hallie Hopwood 

Phonics Superhero 

 Clever Caterpillars - Jessica Young 

 Busy Bees - Isabelle Mason 

 Terrific Tigers - Lily Wain 

 Charming Cheetahs - Charlie           

 Cartlidge 

 Perfect Panthers - Millie Carr  

 Learning Lions - Mason Peake 

TT Rock Star 

 Super Squirrels - Mia Glynn 

 Wise Owls - Scarlett Foden  

 Brilliant Badgers - Cody Potts 

Macmillian  

We would like to say a massive thank you 

again to our pupils, parents, carers and 

family members for helping us to raise a 

grand total of £357.24 for Macmillan!  

Theme of the week 

Good school attendance.  

School Meals 

We are on week 3 of the lunch menu next 

week. 

 

 

A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded a 
golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden chest:- 

Mason Higgs 

World Mental Health Day  

On Sunday 10th October it is World Mental 

Health Day and we recognise how important this 

is.  Keeping a healthy body and mind is part of 

our curriculum and we will be raising the   profile 

of this with some additional mindfulness activi-

ties.   

For this we would like everyone to come dressed 

in their PE kit on  Monday 11th October.  

Lunch Menu  

Unfortunately due to shortages there will be no tuna jacket   

potatoes or tuna sandwiches available to children next week.  

On Thursday we will be following a themed menu for census 

day. You can find a copy of the menu on the back page of 

this newsletter. 

Children’s News!  

Well done to the following children for their out of school 
achievements:- 

Ryan Antrobus passed his stage 2 swimming award!  

Jacob Kidd was awared 4 tags on his grey belt in Brazilian 
Jiu-Jitsu!  

House Points  

Mars - 353  Jupiter - 369  

Earth - 378  Saturn - 283 

This weeks winners are Earth!  

Well Done  

School Council  

This week the year 4 children have applied to be our new head boy and head 
girl. The school council met on Thursday and shortlisted the candidates to 5 
boys and 5 girls who will then be interviewed by the school council team in 2 
weeks time.  

Well done to all the children who applied, your applications were amazing and 
we are very proud of you all.  

A special well done to the 10 shortlisted candidates: Grace Noakes, Hallie 
Hopwood, Harriet Stainthorp, Evie Ansell, Holly Robinson, Jayden Mycock, 
Corey Porter, Teddy Oakes, Jacob Stanway and Fletcher Harvey. 

We look forward to the interviews. 



Building Work Update  

Following the successful school bid for school improvement, the preparation for the work 

to begin starts next week with two deliveries of large cabins.  

These arrive on Wednesday and Thursday morning hopefully before the start of the school 

day and therefore causing limited   disruption.  

The re-wiring of the school electrics and fire safety improvements then begins on Monday 

11th      October and will continue over the full academic year. One team will work over the 

school day and another team during the night , so please don't be alarmed if you notice 

lights left on overnight.  

Year 3 - Forest School  

Next Thursday the Year 3 Parent Engagement Forest Schools session will be taking place.  

Please see the letter sent home today for further details.  


